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Editor’s Letter 
 

Dear Everyone, 
 
 I hope that you all had an enjoyable Easter, made so much 
better by the marvellous weather. 
This month has seen a variety of village hall events and there 
are more to follow next month. 
“My Brilliant Divorce” was a play full of one liners, with some  
bitter emotions. A great evening of “stand up tragedy”. 
We had a temporary licence for the evening, which proved a 
huge success.  
 The quiz and curry night at the Wander Inn, was a fantastic 
evening, really enjoyed by many ; a huge thankyou to Eileen for 
her delicious curries. Also all the people who helped to put away 
the chairs and tables made the clearing up so much easier.  We 
look forward to the next  Wander Inn. See page 15 for details 
 On May 11th, we are looking forward to welcoming the Re-
form Theatre company with their production of “Two 2”. You can 
read all about this comedy on the enclosed leaflet. We are hiring 
a stage for this production and also there is a bar. It promises to 
be a very entertaining evening. 
 Following the success of previous  delicious “Afternoon 
Teas”  there is to be one on May 18th.  We look forward to this 
and see further details on page 10. 
 We do not as a rule print letters of a controversial  nature; 
however I think that it is time that we printed more issues  which 
residents can freely discuss. After all, the whole nation is in the 
middle of discussions at this present time! Please bear in mind 
that I am not expressing my opinions, just those of the people 
who write the letters.  
 Welcome to any newcomers, who have recently moved 
into our village. I am sure that you will quickly become involved 
in all that our friendly and sociable community has to offer. 
 

Sue Tompkin  Email: sunic911@gmail.com   tel: 420705 
 

 Every Thursday Morning  
      10am till 12 noon 
      in the Village Hall 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kilham 

 Dear Friends,  

 By the time you read this, we will have concluded our Easter 
services, these have been coloured, this year, by the violence 
around the world, and in particular, the bombings in Siri Lanka & Ire-
land, sadly with religious overtones. We celebrated love and re-
demption, forgiveness and salvation, new life and eternal life, as 
others mourned the dead. We must have hope, but what can we 
do? Yes, we can pray, yes, we can write letters to our MP, yes, we 
can try and campaign to help the refugees.  
 However, we, in this lovely, peaceful part of East Yorkshire 
must not be guilty of complacency; we are sheltered from much of 
the dreadful behaviour that covers our land. I guess that because 
we are a clutch of small villages, we are of little interest to the rest of 
the country. But most of us are fully aware of the dreadful situations 
that jump out of our newspapers, televisions and radios. We can 
hear, almost instantly, of the latest murder or attack and we are duly 
shocked. May we always be shocked, may we always be outraged, 
may we always be willing to stand up against any behaviour that 
threatens our freedom and our way of life. 
 So let me take this opportunity to wish you a blessed time, as 
you continue to celebrate the Easter season but may we do so with 
our eyes wide open to what is going on around us. 
Love & blessings,     
Rev’d Barbara 

 I am sorry to tell you that Mrs Sally Cummins has died.  Sally 
and her husband Norman lived in Rudston some years ago, with their 
daughters Nicky and Jo and their son David.  They moved to Sig-
glesthorne then and to Somerset where Sally died at the end of 
March.  While they lived in Rudston Sally and Norman were involved 
in village life, and Sally started the Newsletter.       Chris Gatenby 
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   Readers of Rudston newsletter 
might like to visit the very small St. 
Leonard's Church at Speeton during 
their Flower Festival Week-end  Satur-
day and Sunday 4th and 5th May 10a.m. 
until 4 p.m. Refreshments available and 
a Sunday service at 11 a.m.  We like to 
support neighbouring Churches as they 

support our events . It is also a uniquely small Church and well 
worth a visit.   June Sellars 

 The May meeting is on Tuesday 7th May at 
7 p.m. in Rudston Village Hall when Helen Jack-
son will demonstrate how to make a Flower Posy 
then members will be able to arrange one for 
themselves. Please remember to bring a pair of 
scissors. Non members are welcome as visitors 
at a cost of £3.50.  
 Hazel Conner will act as Chairman. Hostesses are Jean Moore 
and Maria Lloyd. The competition is a small vase and Anne Murphy 
is due to give the vote of thanks. Members will also decide how they 
wish to vote on the National Annual meeting resolutions which June 
Sellers will take forward to the National Meeting in Bournemouth on 
June 5th.New members are always welcome or guests who would 
like to join in to see how our meetings operate. 
 Last month we enjoyed a talk about Whisky given by Dr. Janet 
Thornton who brought various bottles of Whisky and explained their 
history and ages. 
June Sellers  President. 

VILLAGE BINGO 
Applications are invited from organisations within the Parish to run the 

Village Bingo for twelve months from 1st July 2019. If any organisation is 
interested, please contact the undersigned as soon as possible. 

PETER CROSSLEY 
Secretary, Playing Field Committee   Tel: 420462 
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   Village Hall Coffee Shop 

  The coffee shop is open  

on a Thursday      

   Morning 

         
 Last month's note about the end of 
the indoor season may have sounded a 
little gloomy, but it finished better than ex-
pected, with an extra couple of weeks and a new member join-
ing. 
Attention now turns to the outdoors of course, and our first club 
game should have taken place by the time this is read. 
 Then it is into league matches. The Wednesday Wolds Tri-
ples League fixture list arrived with “Bye” dates already marked, 
two teams having withdrawn. That one gets under way on 1st 
May. No late changes have been indicated for the Driffield 
league which we start with a home game against one of the two 
teams relegated from the 2nd Division last year, Sledmere B, on 
Thursday 9th May. (Now that Rudston only has one team the only 
way for us is up)! 
 
Phillip Crossland 

RUDSTON 

BOWLS 

 

The Annual Parish Meeting is to be held on Thursday 
9th May at 7.00pm in the village hall. This will be immedi-
ately followed by the Annual Parish Council meeting. 

Rudston Parish Council  
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All Saints Church Social Committee. 
 On Wednesday 24th April 55 guests en-
joyed playing at the Bridge Day in Rudston 
Village Hall. They were served coffee and 
biscuits on arrival  then played Bridge until 
lunch time when they were served a hot main 
course followed by a choice of home made 
desserts and coffee . They then continued 
their Bridge , the raffle was drawn and they left at 3 p.m. 
Thanks to Wendy Proctor for organising this event and to all the 
helpers who provided the lunch and then worked very hard all 
day looking after our guests. Jean Corner ran the raffle which 
raised £189.  
 Thanks to anyone who donates raffle prizes for our 
events. Jean puts them to good use and always raises a lot of 
money towards those events. The total raised for Church funds 
was £819  and it was pleasing to see the return of so many of 
the Bridge players who are willing to support our events and a 
special thanks to Winnie Honor who is our guide. 
 After a few months rest from fund raising the next event 
will be our BIG fund raiser for the year . A Flower Festival enti-
tled  'Our Village' and we hope businesses in the village will be 
willing to sponsor the cost of  the flowers for an arrangement to 
represent their business. We will also be portraying the various 
clubs and organisations in the village. There will be preview 
evening on Friday 9th August which will be ticket only event. 
Then open to the general public on 10th, 11th, 12th August. On 
Sunday 11th August the Church service will take the form of a 
Songs of Praise at 6 p.m. If anyone would like to sponsor this 
event or an arrangement please contact June Sellers form June 
onwards on 01262 420237. There will be more details In June 
and July. Jean corner is always willing to accept raffle and tom-
bola prizes.  
 Thank you for your support in the past and we look for-
ward to your support at our future events. 
 I hope people visited Church over the Easter period and 
enjoyed our floral arrangement to celebrate Easter . Thanks to 
all who helped in any way. 
June Sellers  ( Social secretary to Rudston P.C.C.) 
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Mr L. Fletcher 
Headteacher 
Boynton Primary School 

Boynton  

Primary 

School 

 

 Last term Class Two at Boynton School learnt about the Ro-
mans and as part of the topic they enjoyed an interesting trip to a 
museum in York. Here is a report of the day from one of the class 
pupils. 
 

 The first thing we did was to group around a giant map of the Roman Em-
pire on the floor at the entrance. A member of staff, Chris, told us that in Roman 
times York was called Eboracum. We then went to a room with different activities 
to do. Chris passed around some Roman pottery and we had to try and guess if 
it belonged to a rich or poor person back when it was in use.   After we had fin-
ished passing around the pottery we started doing the activities in pairs or 
groups. The first activity we did was rebuilding the Roman Bridge. After that we 
started crushing some spices and grinding some flour. The next job was to make 
up some Roman hairstyles for some female mannequin heads 
  Another activity was trying on some Roman armour and playing Knuckle 
Bones. Trying on the armour was great fun! It was however very heavy and we 
nearly fell over. The next activity we did was making our own mosaics on a mag-
netic whiteboard and the final activity we did was doing maths with Roman Nu-
merals. It was easy for the Year 4’s because they had done Roman Numerals in 
maths as part of the classes’ topic. 
After lunch we had a really good look around the Roman part of the museum. 
We saw a display with a sword found in Boynton which we were fascinated by. 
We had also learnt at school about the Roman mosaics found at the villa in Rud-
ston. One of the highlights in the museum was getting to walk on a mosaic which 
made us think about the ones we had been learning about at school. The mosaic 
looked very cool and felt weird on everyone’s feet. 
 Finally, we finished looking around the museum, we all agreed it was really in-
teresting and we had really enjoyed it. In fact it was one of the best trips ever!  
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Rudston Village Hall AGM held on 30th April 2019 
 There were 19 people present at the meeting and it was good to see 
some new faces. The Chair, Shirley Clark, gave her report and talked about 
the large amount of maintenance which has taken place this year. She also 
mentioned the various events which the village hall committee have organ-
ised. Shirley went on to thank the committee for all their hard work. 
 The booking secretary, Teresa Blofeld, listed all the various events for 
which the hall is used and said that there are 2 weddings booked for next 
year. 
 The treasurer, Nick Tompkin, presented the audited accounts. He re-
ported the  refurbishments cost approximately £9000 and we were awarded 
a grant of £4000. However we are still waiting for £2000 of this. 
The solar panels pay for all the electrics which we use in the hall. 
Investments were sold, yielding £1248, which was put towards the refurbish-
ments. Nick expressed a big thank you to the coffee shop, which raised over 
£2000 last year. 
Election of committee members 
Shirley explained that the new committee is made up of representatives of 
village clubs and societies, as well as co-opted members. When Sir Godfrey 
Macdonald donated the hall to the village, this was part of the constitution. 
Although they have all been invited, some were unable to attend or didn’t re-
spond to the invitation. 
Bowls Club Hazel Conor Evening Craft Club  Becky Staples 
History Group  John Walker Parish Council   Bernard Warcup 
PCC   John Rawlings Tennis Club   Jane Crossley 
Conservation Club  Teresa Blofeld 
Toddler Group  Megan Lister, Natalie Hunter, Sadie Redhead 
 
   There are  9 co-opted members  . 
Eileen Potter, Kathy Rawlings, Kathryn Smith, Derek Tanner, Diane Trugett, 
Ian Trudgett, Nick Tompkin, Sue Tompkin, John Walker. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 7.30pm. 
This was followed by a committee meeting, where  
   The following  were elected to offices. 
Chair    Shirley Clark Secretary  Sue Tompkin 
Treasurer    Nick Tompkin  
Booking Secretary  Teresa Blofeld 
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Forthcoming Events at the  

Village Hall 

 

May 11th at 7.30pm 
The Reform Theatre company presents 

TWO  by Jim Cartwright 
Two b From the award-winning writer of Little Voice and Road 
comes Two, a gritty yet heart-warming look at northern life filled 
with pathos and humour. 
 Set in a Northern Pub where the Landlord and Landlady's 
cheery greeting and friendly banter barely disguise their contempt 
for each other. They met outside the pub when they were kids, 
had their first drink there, courted there, had their Twenty Firsts 
there, Wedding Reception there, and now they own the place. 
 During the course of the evening assorted customers pass 
through including a little boy left by his father, an event that trig-
gers a move towards a fragile reconciliation between the pub cou-
ple as their secret tragedy, swallowed back for seven years, 

 RUDSTON PLAYING FIELD 
 

THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING will be held on Monday 
3rd June 2019 7.30pm in the pavilion. 

Members of the Parish are invited to attend for the purpose of re-
ceiving Reports and Accounts of the Committee, accepting the 
resignations of the Committee and to elect three persons to act 
as members of the Committee (inhabitants of the Parish aged 18 
years and over are entitled to vote). 
 
The playing field is a valuable asset to the village and needs your 
support. 
 

PLEASE TRY TO ATTEND THIS MEETING  
PETER CROSSLEY 
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Saturday  May 11th 

7.30pm 

TICKETS £10 available from 
Sue  01262420705 
Teresa  01262420171 
Shirley  01262 420225 
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Letters to the Editor 

Dear Editor 
 One of the joys of living in a village like Rudston is to ap-
preciate the wonders of nature including the livestock that sur-
rounds us. 
 One of the most prominent group of animals in the village is 
the magnificent Shire Horses owned by Paddy and Maria. These 
animals are currently under threat of extinction.  
 It would seem beyond belief that a resident of the village 
has complained about the animals making a noise (ie the clip 
clop of the hooves as they pass by!) and of them walking down 
the beck side which is the safest route. 
Regards  
From a group of people on the route the shire horse s take, 
when going to and from the field. 

Dear Editor 
 We live down South Side lane which is a popular route for 
dog walkers. Today my wife witnessed a lady picking up after her 
dog and then proceeded to throw the bag in the hedge by the 
side of the horse paddock.  
 This not the first time we have had a few thrown in our 
hedge, or the poo left where it was deposited, on the grass out-
side the house. As far as I am aware it's an offence to not pick 
up and dispose of it properly: failure to do so carries a £75 fine. 
Regards  
Ian Trudgett  

A Summer Sensation. 

       A flower demonstration by the International Floral and  
Art Designer Andrew Grisewood. 

 At The Rix Pavillion Driffield.  
On  Wednesday 5th June. At 2pm. 

Tickets £18 to include a prosecco cream tea. 
 Tickets from Margaret Thompson on 01262 420285 

Or Pat Stabler on 01377 257983 
 This is in aid of St. Catherine’s Hospice. Scarborough. 
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Housekeeper available for local work. 35 years experience; 

fully insured, DBS checked and Safeguard-
ing Certificate  plus I come with excellent 

references £10.00 per hour. I will also used 
my own cleaning products for enquiries 

please contact Jane  Williams on 
07432642874    

For Sale 

Single 3ft. Bed. Pine base, as new. 

£50.00 ONO 

Chris:    White Cottage     

 Tel     01262 420993 
 

Defibrillator Familiarisation Session 

This will be held in the meeting room of the 

 village hall on May 18th at 10am to 12 
noon 

Owing to limited space, it is important that 
you book in, by emailing  

clerk@burtonflemmingpc.co.uk 

or ring Sue on 01262 420705 
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WANDER INN 

“POP UP PUB” 

THE VILLAGE HALL RUDSTON 

BY POPULAR REQUEST 

FISH & CHIP 

NIGHT 

Saturday 8
th

 June 

The van will arrive at 6.30pm 

FOR THOSE WISHING TO HAVE 

FISH AND CHIPS, YOU CAN EITHER 

BRING THEM INTO THE “PUB” AND 

ENJOY A DRINK WITH THEM OR 

TAKE THEM HOME 

 
ONLY DRINKS PURCHASED IN THE PUB MAY BE 

CONSUMED THERE 

PUB HOURS 6.30-11PM 

LAST ORDERS 10.45PM 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 

Twenty Questions 
Five Sport 
1. The traditional Claret Jug is the trophy awarded to the winner of 

which annual sporting event? 
2. In which country did the first Football World Cup finals take place 

in 1930? 
3. Cricket. In 1995, Jack Russell took how many catches in a Test to 

create a new world record? 
4. In 2012 Lewis Hamilton announced he was leaving McLaren to 

drive for which other Formula 1 team? 
5. Who was declared the Sportsman of the Century in 1999 by both 

the prestigious US magazine ‘Sports Illustrated’ and the BBC? 
 

Five Films 
1. Which British actor died whilst still filming his supporting role in 

Ridley Scott’s Gladiator? 
 2. The Godfather’ was released in 1972; who played the title role? 
 3. Who played James Bond in “For Your Eyes Only”? 
 4. Who starred in the defining 1958 Hammer Horror version of Dracu-

la as  the urbane but terrifying Count, and who played his neme-
sis, Van  

 Helsing? 
 5. What was Alex Haley’s slave drama, screened in the 1970s 
 
Five General Knowledge 
 1. What was the middle name of Wolfgang Mozart? 
 2. What is the main source of vitamin C? 
 3. Which Middle Eastern city is also the name of a type of artichoke? 
 4. Nostradamus was famous for making what? 
 5. The Velocipede was a nineteenth-century prototype of what? 
 
Five History 
 1. On 19 August 1968, Soviet tanks rolled into which country? 
 2. In which year did the Battle of Waterloo take place? 
 3. Which country became the first to give women the vote in 1893? 
 4. Who was Prime Minister when Britain joined the European Union? 
 5. Which volcano erupted in 1906, causing huge damage and over 
 100 deaths in the city of Naples? 
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 Z       F      
B       X          R      
 C      J       
V     K        
 D       N    
S     M    
 W     Y 

For Younger Readers 

Use the missing letters from the  
alphabet to make 2 words from your 

science vocabulary 

Word Wheel 

 

1 Which weighs more, a kilogram of feathers or a kilogram 
of bricks 

2 How many months have 28 days? 

3  Name four days of the week that start with the letter 
“T.” 

4  What comes once in a minute, twice in a moment, but 
never in a thousand years? 

5 What goes around and around the wood, but never goes 
into the wood? 

6  Two mothers and two daughters went out to eat. Every-
one ate one burger, yet only three burgers were eaten in 
all. How is this possible? 

7 How many seconds are there in a year? 

8  I have keys but no doors. I have space but no rooms, I 

allow you to enter but you are never able to leave. What 

am I? 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word wheel 
 

Twenty Questions 
 
Five Sport 
 
1. Golf 
2. Uruguay 
3. 11 
4. Mercedes 
5. Muhammad Ali 
 
Five General Knowledge 
 
1. Amadeus 
2. Fruits 
3. Jerusalem 
4. Predictions 
5. Bicycle 
 
 
 
 
1 They both weigh one kilogram. 
2 All 12 months 
3 Tuesday, Thursday, today and tomorrow. 
4 The letter “M” 
5 The bark on a tree 
6 They were grandmother, mother and daughter 
7 Twelve. Jan 2nd, Feb 2nd, March 2nd etc.. 
8 A keyboard 

 

  
 

LIGHT and OPAQUE 

Five Films 
 
1. Oliver Reed 
2. Marlon Brando 
3. Roger Moore 
4. Christopher Lee & Peter Cushing 
5. Roots 

Five History 
 
1. Czechoslovakia 
2. 1815 
3. New Zealand 
4. Ted Heath 
5. Mount Vesuvius 



19 

Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 

Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 
MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

Library Van Wednesdays, Long Street around 11.20am to 
11.50am.  Four weekly. 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
Driffield: Council Offices, The Library : 2-4 Market 
Pl, Driffield YO25 6BW  Tel: 01377 254160 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -    Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
      0 7590206629 
Stephen Ward    -     Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
     07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson   -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings   -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
       07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -    East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
       07984133095 or 07958356205 
Neil Garfitt -     Plumbing & Heating 07845994283 
 

A&C Building -   All aspects of building & home improvements, 
Services     plumbing,  electrical, kitchens, roofing,  
    bathrooms. 07749928571 
Steve Mitchinson -  Bathroom installation, Tiling, Faulty double 
Plumbing and Heating    glazing, Leaking taps & pipes. 
     07941 645 532 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston,  
Tel 01262 420705 

email sunic911@gmail.com 
www.rudston.org.uk  

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the June Issue is May 27th. Any received after this time 
may be omitted but included in the next issue, if appropriate. The 
above does not apply to bereavement notices and messages, 
which will be included if at all possible. 

 
May 11th   Reform Theatre present 
  “TWO 2 “ A comedy  
    by Jim Cartwright    
May 18th   Afternoon Tea      
June 8th   Wander Inn 
   Fish & Chip Night                                                                                                            

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY EVENTS 

Monday Cra( Group     2-4pm 

  Evening Cra(  7-9pm 

Tuesday U3A Jazz           2-4pm 

  WI 7pm 

Wednesday    Indoor Bowls  2-4pm 

  Yoga    5.30-7.00pm 

  Yoga     7.15-8.45pm 

Thursday Post Office   10-12pm 

  Coffee Shop 10-12pm 

  Rudston Rascals 10-11.30 

  History Group  (restarts in 

    September)    

Friday 

 

Saturday 

 

Sunday 


